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Introduced by Senator SONNY ANGARA

AN ACT
TO FURTHER STRENGTHEN THE OFFICE OF THE SOLICITOR GENERAL, AMENDING 

FOR THE PURPOSE REPUBLIC ACT NO. 9417 AND APPROPRIATING FUNDS THEREFOR

EXPLANATORY NOTE

The Office of the Solicitor General (OSG) is the law firm of the Republic of the 
Philippines and the Solicitor General is essentially the nation’s chief attorney. It is tasked to 
represent the People of the Philippines, the Philippine Government, its Agencies and 
Instrumentalities, Officials and Agents in any litigation or matter requiring the services of a 
lawyer. Recently, the OSG was part of the official delegation of the Philippines to the Permanent 
Court of Arbitration in The Hague, Netherlands, in the historic case involving maritime disputes 
over the West Philippine Sea with China.

Given these daunting tasks, it is imperative that OSG be able to continue to attract the 
best to serve the country. For those practitioners of the law who come in professional adversary 
contact with government lawyers, the importance of recruitment and retention of able lawyers in 
the government service should be clear. One can better represent the legitimate interest of his 
or her client when opposing counsel is a well-trained man or woman of ability who has 
confidence in himself or herself. The sensible delineation of real issues in dispute and getting on 
with the matter depend on the intelligence and imagination of both disputants.

This is not to say that the Government is not now represented by some of the best 
lawyers in the country or that the great majority of government lawyers are not able and 
dedicated servants of the public interest. But the question also arises, how long will these men 
and women remain where they are today? The likelihood is that many will receive attractive 
offers outside the Government, and some will accept them. There is no doubt that higher 
incomes elsewhere draw off able and experienced men from the government service. Where 
litigation continues over a period of many years, this process deprives the Government of the 
perspective and experience which counsel for the private parties often develop by their 
continued representation of one party to the dispute.

This bill primarily aims to grant State Solicitors and OSG personnel expanded and 
additional benefits in order to address the issue of recruitment and retention in the public service 
of an adequate proportion of the best in the legal profession.

Briefly, the bill seeks to amend the OSG law in the following manner:

1. Clarify the retirement benefits of State Solicitors and place them similarly with their
counterparts in the National Prosecution Service (NPS) and Public Attorney’s Office
(PAO):












